
  

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490  
  
November 4, 2024 

Nick Rohrbach 
Chelan Douglas Regional Port Authority 
1 Campbell Parkway, Suite A 
East Wenatchee, WA 98802 

Sent via e-mail only: nick@cdrpa.org 

RE: Pangborn Memorial Airport - Approval of Final Stormwater Site Plan Revisions 
 Tracking Number 22-12-06 

Dear Nick Rohrbach: 

The Department of Ecology received on January 11, 2023, a copy of the Final Stormwater Site Plan 
Revisions. Upon review and in accordance with RCW 90.48.110 and Chapter 173-240 WAC, the Final 
Stormwater Site Plan Revisions is hereby APPROVED. 

This office is to be notified of any proposed changes or revision to the approved document. Any such 
changes or revisions must be approved in writing by Ecology. 

Ecology's review and approval of this document is only to assure compliance and consistency with the 
appropriate rules and is not to be construed as a quality control check. Nothing in this approval shall 
be construed as satisfying other applicable federal, state or local statutes, ordinances or regulations. 

Your efforts in the timely production and delivery of these plans to Ecology are appreciated. If you 
have any questions or need any additional information, please contact Coleman Miller, Environmental 
Engineer, at (509) 406-5664 or coleman.miller@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Damon G. Roberts 
Section Manager 
Water Quality Program 

e-cc: Coleman Miller, Ecology-Union Gap, coleman.miller@ecy.wa.gov  
 Matthew Durkee, Ecology-Union Gap, matthew.durkee@ecy.wa.gov  
 Keith Primm, Ecology-Union Gap, keith.primm@ecy.wa.gov  
 Andrea Jedel, Ecology-Union Gap, andrea.jedel@ecy.wa.gov  
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